
From: John <john@scrla.org>
To: Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov
CC: Susan Walterssusan@scrla.org

Date: 2/14/2017 9:49:58 AM
Subject: Re: Invitation

Danny,

Just pulled into Beaufort for a meeting. Will be back in the office later today and will gladly send some 
suggestions.

We're thrilled he will keynote our luncheon and will be putting out some publicity about that soon.

Hope you will be able to join us, too!!

Greatly looking forward to it!

Thanks, and, all the best!!

John

Sent from my BlackBerry 10 smartphone.
From: Danny Varat
Sent: Tuesday, February 14, 2017 8:35 AM
To: John Durst
Subject: Re: Invitation

​Please send me some thoughts on what might be good for him to speak about. What's important to 
the industry right now? What areas of govt/regulation need to be trimmed back? Thanks


From: John Durst 
Sent: Monday, February 6, 2017 4:12 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: RE: Invitation 
 
Danny,
 
Here it is. If he is able to join us, we will gladly ensure he is on the road by 1pm.
 
Thank you!
 
John
 
John Durst | President & CEO | South Carolina Restaurant and Lodging Association 
 
PO Box 7577, Columbia, SC 29202 | Phone: (803) 765-9000 | john@scrla.org| www.scrla.org
 
 
From: Danny Varat [mailto:DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov] 
 
Sent: Monday, February 06, 2017 4:12 PM
 
To: John Durst
 
Subject: Invitation
 
​John, would you please resend that invitation here to me? I believe that Lt. Governor Bryant will be 
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able to make it, but I need to confirm. He will need to leave absolutely no later than 1pm. Thanks
 
Danny
 


